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										 2nd August 2016	











Dear Tracy,





RE: PA16/06248 – Summers, 4 Pedn Moran, St Mawes TR2 5BA





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and notes that the proposal is not in conformity with The Plan as specified in the table below.





However, the Group do wish to commend the hipped roof form and use of slate and natural stone in the design.





Proposal


Characteristic�
Relevant Plan 


Policy/Text�
Reason for


Non-Conformity�
�
Design/Character 


 �
GP2(iii) �
The proposal is not integrated with existing housing in the settlement in terms of scale, building details and local features.�
�
�
CV1(i)�
Due to the bulk of the proposed development it is not well integrated with, nor contributes to, nor enhances, the character of the village.�
�
�
GP2(iii) and CV1(i)�
We would ask the planning officer to check whether the ratio of glazing to wall, particularly on the East elevation, exceeds that recommended in policy 3.4.2 - Facades and Elevations - of the Carrick Design Guide adopted by The Roseland Plan.�
�
 











Continued...





THE ROSELAND PLAN


OUR ROSELAND - OUR FUTURE


� HYPERLINK "http://www.roselandplan.org" �www.roselandplan.org�                � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@roselandplan.org?subject=The%20Plan" �info@roselandplan.org�
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Proposal


Characteristic�
Relevant Plan 


Policy/Text�
Reason for


Non-Conformity�
�
Replacement Building�
HO8 �
(i) It has not been demonstrated that the current building is unstable or uneconomic to repair.


(ii) We would ask the planning officer to check the volume of the replacement building against that of the original building plus extensions under permitted development rights. 


(iv) It has not been demonstrated how the design of the new building grows out of the defining characteristics of the Roseland nor how it enhances the character and distinctiveness of the Roseland.


(v) The proposed new dwelling is not in keeping with its setting nor does it respect the distinctive local character of the area in terms of bulk and scale.


(vi) The Group suggest that the Recommendations contained within the report dated June 2016 by Spalding Associates (Environmental) Limited should be a condition of any decision.�
�






Objective: To support measures to increase the proportion of the housing stock occupied by full time residents


The community stated clearly it wishes to see an increase in the proportion of houses that are occupied full time so as to improve the community and support the local economy and services and the Group would therefore draw attention to Action HO7 - Encouraging Full Time Principle Residence of Homes. We ask that the Planning Officer give weight to the community’s view.








Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group











Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.











From NPPF Paragraph 198 – “Where a planning application conflicts with a neighbourhood plan that has been brought into force, planning permission should not normally be granted.”


 








